Captain James A. Lovell
Federal Health Care Center
3001 North Green Bay Road
North Chicago, lllinois 60064

Date: November 8, 2016

From: Business Manager, Inpatient Services Directorate, Captain James A.
Lovell Federal Health Care Center

Subj: Letter of Recommendation for Pastor Raul Campos In Reference to
Application for the Master of Arts in Pastoral Ministry (MAPM) Program

To: Program Director, Master of Arts in Pastoral Ministry (MAPM) Program

It gives me great pleasure in recommending Pastor Raul Campos for acceptance
in the Master of Arts in Pastoral Ministry (MAPM) Program at Andrews University.
Pastor Campos has been involved in varied ministries in our church. He has
pioneered small group bible studies, baptized many members, mentored young
adults, and coordinated outreach programs, just to name a few. He has a big
heart for God as well as for others. As his head elder for the past three years, |
have seen Pastor Campos grow in faith not only in shepherding the flock but also
in his strategic vision for the church. His elders who he endearingly call his
“band of brothers” respect him and young and old alike are drawn not only to his
ability to have fun but also to his words of wisdom drawn from God's Word.

Pastor Campos provided unwavering spiritual nurturing to our members in their
times of need. On a more personal level, Pastor Campos is an honorable and
steadfast individual whose high energy can be an asset in academia. His
passion for research coupled with enthusiasm and analytical skills are
phenomenal - a trait crucial in graduate studies. Instead of regurgitating facts
and theories, Pastor Campos is able to integrate knowledge to situations and
generate well-thought solutions, serving our congregation well.

| highly recommend Pastor Campos for your graduate program. It has been a
blessing to work side by side with him spreading the Good news. He will be an
exceptional candidate in your program, withstanding the rigors of higher
education. Therefore, | strongly recommend him without reservation. Please
feel to contact me at (224) 610-2690 for additional information.




